
This week's Gospel and Prayer

Catholic Life in School

17th March 2023Dear parents and carers,
Happy St. Patrick's day!     This week we have taken part in British Science Week and the theme this year
has been connections. The children have taken part in a whole school Science investigation and been looking
at what a 'typical' Scientist looks like. Time to squash some of those stereotypes! 
Next week, we are raising awareness about Down Syndrome and on Tuesday 21st March, children can wear
mismatched and bright socks to school - the more colourful the better. I hope that you enjoy mothering
Sunday and mums have a good rest this weekend. God bless.
Mrs Yorke  

Masses

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

our souls can become thirsty
we can receive the ‘living water’ of the 
Holy Spirit to refresh us
The Father sent Jesus, Jesus sends us the 
Holy Spirit; 
Jesus is the source of the living water of 
the Holy Spirit

Reflecting on this week's Gospel message we 
learn:

John 4 : 14
“But anyone who drinks the water that I shall give will never be thirsty again.".

March is dedicated to St. Joseph
Our theme for the Spring term is: 'Dignity of Work'

Our virtues for this half term are: - 'Learned and Wise'

Jesus, be my source,
As I continue my journey through Lent, let the 
living water of the Holy Spirit flow through me. 

Be my guide as I GIVE to others,
Be my strength as I ACT by making good 

choices, Be my friend as I PRAY and get to 
know you more.  

Amen

Y5 Mass - 4th Week of Lent
Our next Mass in Church will be on Wednesday 22nd March 2023, 
starting promptly at 9:15am. Year 5 children will be leading our Mass 
and Year 3 children will attend too. All parents are welcome to attend. 

This week we pray for 
our marvellous mums, 
and all of the families 
who are separated from 
each other at this time.



This week's news
Reception news: -  

Reception class had a wonderful trip to the farm.

Year 1 news: -  
Year 1 travelled back in time to the Victorian era. They learned about different toys from the past and

present and who they might belong to, using Now Press Play.

Year 2 news: -  
Year 2 have completed fantastic fraction learning in their maths.

Year 3 news: -  
Year 3 have enjoyed their basketball lessons this week.



Year 5 news: -  
 Year 5 have been making DT soft toys, using blanket stitch. They look brilliant!

Year 4 news: -  
Year 4 have been cooking eggless ration muffins.

Year 6 news: -  
Year 6 had a visit from local MP Preet Gill and they told her all about what they are doing to live

simply and be Global Citizens, ready to make a difference in the World.



Whole School Investigation
'Can bigger hands hold more beads?'

What do you think?

Live Science Lessons
 

Extra-Curricular

Breaking Stereotypes
'What does a typical Scientist look like?'

 Choir Practice, led by Miss Daykin 
Pont, takes place every week.

Beautiful singing. 
We look forward to hearing you in our 
Whole School Mass on 29th March. 



Next week - WB 20.3.23

Wear bright coloured socks on Tuesday 21st March...
The #LotsOfSocks campaign exists to raise awareness about Down 

syndrome.
 

#LotsOfSocks help us to get people talking on World Down Syndrome 
Day (WDSD), celebrated each year on 21 March.

 
All you need to do is choose some socks that are going to get noticed - 
they might be mismatched socks or your craziest and most colourful 

socks, whatever takes your fancy!
 

If someone asks you about your socks you can tell them, "I'm wearing 
them to raise awareness of Down syndrome". 

Times table check meeting for Year 4 parents - 
Monday 27th March 2023 - 3pm

Next Monday 27th March, at 3pm, we are inviting Year 4 parents 
to come in to school to find out about the x-table check that your 
child will be taking in June. Year 4 teachers will explain what the 
check is and how to support your child at home.  The meeting will 
take roughly 30 minutes and your child will be brought to you at 

the end of the school day, ready for collection at dismissal. 

Parish News

Stations of the Cross - every Wednesday in Lent - 7pm
The Stations of the Cross take place each Wednesday in 
Lent, in St Mary's Church, at 7.00pm, for half an hour.

St Mary's Church remains open 8:00am - 4:00pm
St Mary's Church remains open from 8.00am until 4.00pm 
each weekday, - for private prayer, visits to Shrines, private 
prayer before the Stations of the Cross either in the old 

Church (graphic 3-D images) or the new Church (abstract, 
symbolic), or to light candles with your children.



Supporting our Lenten charities: - 
CAFOD

The children are leading prayer 
services for their parents during lent

9:00-9:30 on the following dates

Year 6 - Friday 3rd March
Year 5 - Wednesday 8th March

Year 3 - Tuesday 14th March
Year 2 - Friday 17th March

Year 1 - Wednesday 22nd March
Year 4 - Thursday 23rd March

Reception - Thursday 30th March

At St Mary's, we are working together, to take on the Big Lent Walk! 
The whole school will be walking 200km in 40 days throughout Lent. 

Each class will contribute to this total and will walk 9 miles.
This will take place throughout this half term. 

 
We are taking part in this walk as part of our Lenten charity work.

We will be supporting CAFOD and raising money to fight global poverty. 
Any donations to this cause will be greatly appreciated.

 https://cafod.enthuse.com/pf/st-marysb17 

All donations will go to CAFOD. 
If you are happy to donate, you can 

donate via the link below. 



This half term, each year group will be supporting our Lent work. 
Find out what your child will be doing and how you can support them...

Reception class will be praying for those who need our prayers. 
They will say prayers for: those within our school, parish and 
community; those who are in a position of power and making 
decisions; and those who are affected by poverty and war.

Year 

R

Year 

1

Year 1 are keen to care for the school environment. They
will ensure that any litter is picked up in our playground
and that the plants are being watered. Caring for God's

planet begins with caring for the school, that we all share,
and taking responsibility over looking after it.

Year 

2

Year 2 are finding out ways that we can look after God's
creatures. They are particularly interested in fundraising to 'save 
the tigers' - they're putting their campaign together during Lent. 

Year 

3

Year 3 want to help the local community and have decided to 
go litter picking throughout Lent in the local area. The 
children will be placed on a rota with a small group of 

children going each week. 

Year 

4

Year 4 will be supporting our food banks during Lent - 
they will be asking for donations and encouraging the 
staff to volunteer. More information about who we will 

be supporting during this time to follow.
Year 5 have learnt about the world water crisis and have 

explored the question: ‘Is there enough water for 
everyone?’ The children would like to complete their 
CAFOD walk whilst carrying buckets of water to raise 

awareness of water poverty.

Year 

5

Year 6 will be attending the Dementia drop-in group at 
the Parish Centre every Thursday morning in small groups 

to play games and speak with the residents.
Year 

6

Individuals

/ groups

Other groups of children are collecting for charity 
too and have ideas for how we can change our lives 

and grow closer to Jesus during Lent 
- more details to follow.



The Spiritual Council have worked 
hard preparing our Lent prayer 
bags which have started going 
home. We hope you enjoy using 

them with your children this Lent. 
Please tweet any pictures of them 

being used and tag us in 
@StMaryB17

Lenten Prayer bags

Children have started their Big Lent Walk.
Each class have to complete 9 miles this half term to reach their targets of 200km.

Year 2 children led a very prayerful liturgy for their parents and reflected on 
how we can place all our worries on the cross and offer them up to Jesus. 

Year 2 have done
their first mile this
week. 8 more miles

to go - you can do it
Year 2.

Our Lenten Journey so far...

St. Mary's Charity Work for Lent...



We are an operation encompass school. Therefore school is working alongside the police to ensure
support for any child who has been involved in or witness to domestic abuse. 

Please find more information about this on our website or contact the school office.

K E E P I N G  S A F E

Pastoral Team 
If you require any support from school please speak to a member of our pastoral team

Good attendance, continues to be a school and government priority. 
Remember below 95% is a concern and below 90% is classed as persistent absence. If you have any 
problems with regards to getting your child to school or you are struggling to improve your child’s 

attendance, please speak to Mrs. Yorke or Mrs. Davis.
We will announce the attendance for the previous week in this section of the newsletter each week.

This is a reminder that holidays during term time are unauthorised. If you intend to take your child 
out of school during term time, we ask that you complete a holiday request form at least 2 weeks 

prior to the leave date where possible. Parents may be fined by the Local Authority for taking 
unauthorised leave of absence. Children need to be in school every day so please ensure holidays are 

only booked during school holiday time. 

Do not book holidays during term time

Attendance and Punctuality: -
Our attendance for last week was -



Dates for this term
Spring theme - 

Spring 2 Virtues

21st March 2023 - all day

21st March 2023 - am

22nd March 2023 - 9am-9:30am

23rd March 2023 - 9am-9:30am

24th March 2023 - 9:15am

27th March 2023 - all day

27th March 2023 - 3:00pm

28th March 2023 - am

28th March 2023 - after school

29th March 2023 - after school

30th March 2023 - 9am-9:30am

WB 3.4.23

3rd April 2023 - 3:00pm

4th April 2023 - 2:00pm

6th April 2023 - 11:00am

6th April 2023 

The Dignity of Work

Eloquent and Truthful

World Down Syndrome Awareness day - wear odd socks to school

Y5 visit to Harborne Library

Year 1 Lenten Prayer Service for parents

Year 4 Lenten Prayer Service for parents

Y2 Year group assembly

PTA organised event in school - Animal Man

Y4 parents meeting - about x-table check - in hall

Y4 visit to Harborne Library

Parent Consultations

Parent Consultations

Reception Lenten Prayer Service for parents

Holy Week

Y6 parents meeting - about Residential - in hall

Reception class Easter Bonnet Parade

Y6 Stations of the Cross in Church

Break up for Easter break!

1:40 finish time - Reception classes

1:45 finish time - KS1 classes

1:50 finish time - sibling group

2:00 finish time - KS2 classes



Congratulations to the following children who have shone in school over the last week: 
Ollie
Norrie
Grace
Joseph
James
Ella
Elsie
Aadya
John
Hanna
Alex
Anaiah
Logan
Henri

trying really hard with phonics this week
working so hard in all of her learning
always trying her best in all her lessons
putting his best effort in to all lessons
having exceptional manners and being a good friend to others
for always trying her hardest in every lesson and activity
persevering with her reading both in school and every day at home
writing a superb fable based on the Lion and the Mouse
always having polite manners
always being helpful and polite
fantastic attitude to learning and helping raise funds during Lent
lovely reading at our parents prayer liturgy
working really hard in maths this week
showing great enthusiasm and interest in British Science Week

Year RB
Year RT
Year 1F
Year 1L
Year 2E
Year 2G
Year 3L
Year 3T
Year 4J
Year 4M
Year 5F
Year 5M
Year 6O
Year 6R


